
Happy New Year to all!
It is certainly hard to believe that 2015 is upon us and another new year is once 

again beginning. Let’s take this opportunity to ensure that our Order exists well into 
the future and beyond! 

I have been so impressed by the many new members I have met during my travels 
or have been honored to play a small role during 
an initiation ceremony conducted at an Official 
Visit. I congratulate you for working hard to recruit 
new members and then welcoming them into your 
Parlor after they are initiated. I look forward to 
meeting all of my Sisters during the second half 
of my term.

Thank you to everyone who joined us for the 
Annual Tree Lighting event held at our magnifi-
cently decorated NDGW Home. It was such an 
enjoyable afternoon and I was thrilled to have so 
many Sisters from Parlors all across our glorious 
golden State in attendance. Home Chairman 
Angela Brown and her extremely hard working 
Committee did an amazing job of transforming 
our Home into an incredible Christmas wonder-
land. Special thanks also to Cece Johnston for contributing her amazing creativity 
in designing a beautifully decorated “beach tree” in my honor. 

During the Tree Lighting, it was also very exciting to draw the winners of the 
Charitable Foundation, Inc.’s Cash for Christmas drawing. Thank you to everyone 
for supporting this important project: NDGW Sisters, Parlors, Friends of the Order 
as well as to the Native Sons of the Golden West for your overwhelming participation 
too. We greatly appreciate you all and the CFIC Committee was ecstatic to have such 
a successful fundraiser this year. 

Congratulations are also in order for the Members of Ruby Parlor No. 46 who 
celebrated their 125th Anniversary on December 14th. It was such a lovely event 
and I was honored to be a part of this extraordinary occasion. Thank you to all who 
attended and special thanks to Golden Era Parlor No. 99 for sharing this wonderful 
day with their Sisters of District 18. The venue was beautiful and I truly appreciated 
all of the efforts extended on my behalf and for our beloved Order. 

Lastly, I hope that you will begin to make plans now to join the GPAM 2015 
Sessions Committee at our upcoming Grand Parlor Annual Meeting in June. This 
year’s meeting will be held at the Embassy Suites Waterfront Hotel in Burlingame 
and it would be outstanding to have representation from all Parlors in attendance. 

Best wishes for a wonderfully prosperous and Happy 2015. I will enjoy visiting 
with you during my upcoming travels. 

Thank you for being a member of the Native Daughters of the Golden West!

With Sisterly love,

Suzi Riley
Grand President
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Fort Bragg Parlor Receives 
Alder Thurman Award

By Susan Collins, DGP Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210

Toluca Parlor No. 279 
Honors 75 Year Member

100th Birthday
Submitted by Roberta Koski

Estelle Williams celebrated her 100th birthday with her large family and her many friends. 
Pictured with Estelle are Argonaut members Kathleen Costa and Shirlee Martin. Estelle 
organized Cerrito de Oro No. 306 in 1955 by going door to door handing out applications 
to join Native Daughters. Estelle was also a member of the Green Patrol Drill Team.

On Sunday, November 2nd, NDGW Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210 was honored to receive 
the Alder Thurman Award from the Fort Bragg Mendocino Coast Historical Society. It was 
presented by MCHS President Mark Ruedrich to President Edith Goble at a brunch held in 
the North Coast Brewery’s Sequoia Room. 

The award is given each year to persons or orga-
nizations that promote the area’s local history. Our 
parlor researches, applies for and places historical 
plaques recognizing local landmark buildings and 
historical sites. Most recently a plaque was placed in 
Otis Johnson Park honoring the city founders which 
was dedicated during our Walk with Paul Bunyan 
during the 2014 Paul Bunyan Days. 

Other plaques that have been installed by the parlor 
are in the entry way of The Guest House Museum on 
Main Street which is housed in a historical building 
that was built by the Union Lumber Company in 
1892. In 2012 the Parlor replaced a plaque at the Point 
Cabrillo Light House. It was originally placed by the 
parlor some years ago, but lost to theft. 

We also have placed plaques on the bell of the First 
Baptist Church on Pine Street. This bell, the first in 
Fort Bragg, was built in England and came around the 
horn, it hung in the steeple and sounded fire alarms, 
and curfew, as well as summoning worshipers to 
church from 1890 to 1953. A plaque was placed at the 

Grey Whale Inn which served as a hospital until the 1960's. 
There are two pioneer graves in the Rose Memorial Cemetery. Each bears a plaque dedi-

cated by NDGW Parlor No. 210. Sarah Foster (1826-1906) was a member of the Donner 
party and Britton Greenwood (1829-1888) was a member of the rescue party that helped 
rescue the survivors of the Donner party. These plaques were dedicated in 1995 and 1988, 
respectfully.

It is with great pleasure that Toluca Parlor No. 279, located in Burbank, California, honors 
their esteemed member Lucille Day Jacobson. Lucille was born in Los Angeles, California 
on October 10, 1915. She was initiated as a member of the Native Daughters of the Golden 
West to Verdugo Parlor No. 240 Glendale, California on March 11, 1938.

Lucille brought her secretarial knowledge to Toluca Parlor with the consolidation of 
these two Parlors in March of 2001. She continues to be as active as possible to this day.

At Toluca’s meeting on November 11, 2014, it was unanimously passed that Lucille 
was to be our first permanent member. Parlor President Beverley Rios and PGP Adeline 
Coronado recently surprised Lucille with a spontaneous visit and presented her with our 
Parlor Certificate. Grand President Suzi Riley will be presenting Lucille with her 75 year 
pin in March of 2015 when District 26 has their Official Visit. 

President Edith Goble received 
the 2014 Alder Thurman Award 
on behalf of Native Daughters 
of the Golden West Fort Bragg 
Parlor 210

(Pictured left to right) Toluca Parlor No. 279 President Beverley Rios, Lucille Jacobson, 
and PGP Adeline Coronado.
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El Tejon Parlor No. 239, Bakersfield sponsored 
Tree at Womans Club Festival of the Trees

By Ethel White, First VP and Chairman

El Tejon Parlor once again par-
ticipated in the Bakersfield Womans 
Club Festival of the Trees event on 
November 22, 2014. This is an annual 
event with 1700 women attending 
this luncheon, fashion show with 
local newscasters as models, and the 
awarding of 60 fully decorated trees 
with gifts. Many of our sisters contrib-
uted gifts for under the tree, helped 
to decorate the tree and attended the 
festival. The tree and gifts were reflec-
tive of a relaxing spa theme, including 
a massage at the winner’s home. We 
had a lot of fun working and playing 
together. 

Our tree was won by the guest of 
one of our Parlor sisters. That was re-
ally special since there were over 1700 
people attending the festival and 60 
trees were awarded. Our Parlor had 
a great time supporting our commu-
nity. The proceeds of this fundraiser 
sponsor scholarships and local chari-
ties. Many thanks to my sisters who 
assisted in decorating the tree: Lurine Webb, Darleen Carpenter, Denice Mettle and Kathy 
Puryear, and to all our Parlor sisters who so generously donated the gifts for under the tree. 

Have You Ever Thought of Serving on the 
Pioneer Roster & Archives Committee?

By Joann MacDonald 
Chairman of Pioneer Roster & Archives Committee

The Pioneer Roster and Archives Committee is a vital committee as we preserve the 
records of our beloved order. We meet every four to six weeks in San Francisco at our 
Home on Baker Street. We would like to encourage 
a few more members to serve on our committee. We 
would like to be able to have our library opened on 
regular basis.

Did you know that we have Proceedings back to 
1887 when the first Grand Parlor was held? The first 
Grand Parlor was held in San Francisco during the 
week of July 27, 1887. Just like our proceedings of 
today they tell what our sisters did in each session. 
The report of the finances committee was very inter-
esting. They recommended that the Grand Secretary 
be paid ten dollars per month in acknowledgment 
of her services. They found it impracticable to form 
a correct estimate of probable expenses of Grand 
Parlor for the ensuing year. They were going to have 
a per capital tax of one dollar; fifty cents thereof 
payable in December 1887 and the remainder in July 
1888. Traveling expenses of $195.15 were paid out. 
The second session of Grand Parlor was going to be 
held in Stockton beginning on the second Tuesday 
in July 1888. Will the current records of the Proceedings of our Order be of as much inter-
est to our granddaughters?

Our Pioneer Roster was begun in 1935. We have approximately 35,000 recorded pioneers. 
Was your ancestor in California by Dec. 31, 1869? Have you checked to see if your ancestor 
was recorded? If your ancestor was not registered, have you taken the time to enter him or 
her in our roster? To be entered in the roster one does not have to be born here, one just 
had to be present in our glorious state.

We have back issues of the Grizzly Bear and the California Herald. These were publications 
of our order before the California Star. San Francisco Public Library has put the complete 
run of the California Star on line.

I hope I have interested some of you to apply to be on the Pioneer Roster & Archives 
committee for next year. It is usually in January that the parlor secretary asks members to 
sign up to serve on the various committees of our order. 

Renee Jackman Longo Chosen 
to Represent Saint Barbara

By Mary Louise Days, P.R. Chair

Reina del Mar Parlor No.126, Santa Barbara, has had a busy parlor year, beginning with 
the presentation of its member Renee Jackman Longo to portray Saint Barbara, the city’s 
patron saint, during the 90th anniversary of the Old Spanish Days Fiesta. The parlor’s 

annual Pre-Fiesta Tea took place on July 13, 2014, 
and Saint Barbara was presented to the guests 
and dignitaries. Each year of Fiesta since 1926 the 
parlor has enjoyed the privilege of choosing one 
of its members for this honor. Saint Barbara made 
many public appearances before and during Fiesta, 
including the Misa del Presidente at Mission Santa 
Barbara, where she took part in the processional 
and recessional with the priests and sat in the front 
pew. Later she joined the large number of Native 
Daughters of the Golden West at the garden recep-
tion following the special Mass. Grand President 
Suzi Riley was an honored guest at these events, as 
were Dorothy Rogers, GT, Nickie Acevedo, GOS, 
and Joan Hall, PGP.

Renee Jackman Longo was born in Goleta and 
spent most of her life in the Santa Barbara area. 
She attended local schools and took part in a study 
abroad program at Cambridge University, England. 
She received her degree in art history from the Uni-
versity of California, Santa Barbara. Renee and her 
husband Dana have three children—India, Paloma, 
and Zane. She is a garden designer and is employed 
as event coordinator by the Santa Barbara Trust 
for Historic Preservation. A member of Reina del 
Mar Parlor for twelve years, Renee has assisted the 
parlor’s History and Landmarks Committee with 
its many projects. Her mother Michele Jackman is 
a member of the parlor and her late aunt, Connie 
Williams, was also a member.

For her Fiesta public appearances at the Mission, the Presidio, and the Court House Mrs. 
Longo was dressed in the saint’s traditional white gown and scarlet cape. She wore a golden 
crown and carried the martyr’s 
palm frond and a golden chalice. 
For the Mass and Fiesta parties she 
wore a long Spanish-style white 
lace dress and mantilla.

Other parlor activities this year 
have included assisting with a Fi-
esta exhibit at the Santa Barbara 
Historical Museum, selling items 
at a costume sale, volunteering at 
Stow House for July 4th, the local 
NSGW/NDGW Admission Day 
barbecue, a Halloween party, the 
annual Harvest Feast fundraiser 
(highly successful), and the joint 
Native Sons/Native Daughters 
Christmas dinner. On Veterans 
Day members led by President 
Betty Dominguez participated in 
the patriotic military observance 
at El Presidio de Santa Barbara 
State Historic Park. Our longtime member Helen Latham Cornell installed an exhibit at 
her place of work to honor employees and retirees who are veterans. This year Helen is 
celebrating her sixtieth (60th!) anniversary as Saint Barbara. 

Reina del Mar Parlor recently donated funds to the Santa Barbara Museum of Natural 
History to help purchase a collection of Chumash Indian artifacts. At the Mission Curators 

Conference organized by members Kristina Foss 
and Amy Foss Curtis at Mission Santa Barbara a 
report of NDGW mission restoration activities 
was given by Mary Louise Days, Historian of 
the Order. In October members helped plan and 
attended a barbecue given at the state historic 
park for descendants of Presidio soldiers. Before 
Christmas the Santa Barbara Trust for Historic 
Preservation’s annual Una Noche de Las Posadas 
celebration took place at the Presidio and at Casa 
de la Guerra. Parlor officer Christine Herrera 
portrayed Dona Maria Antonia de la Guerra. 
Reina del Mar Parlor had been asked to provide 
a descendant member to portray this illustrious 
personage. Due to its many decades of service 
to the Trust the parlor will be honored at the 
January annual meeting.

Our longtime member Helen Latham 
Cornell installed an exhibit at her 
place of work to honor employees and 
retirees who are veterans. 

2014 Saint Barbara Renee Long and RDM President 
Betty Dominguez at the Parlor’s Pre Fiesta Tea.

 2014 Saint Barbara Renee Long 
appears at the Mission wearing the 
saint’s traditional white gown and 
scarlet cape.

California Fun Facts
From West Wind Parlor No. 328 Newsletter “The Breeze Knows”

Solano County was named after Saint Francis Solanus who preached Christianity 
in South America and after a Patwin Indian chief named for the saint. 

Also, Sonoma Mission (in Sonoma County) was originally called San Francisco Solano.
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List of Initiated Members

Joaquin Parlor No. 5
Linda “Carol” Bone
11/11/2014
Lisa Carson 
11/11/2014
Christina Cervantes 
11/11/2014
Gloria Cesena 
11/11/2014
Barbara Franco 
11/11/2014
Laura Frausto 
11/11/2014
Ellen Magnasco 
11/11/2014
Patricia Riley 
11/11/2014
Esperanza “Hope” Rios 
11/11/2014
Brandy Torres-Fletcher 
11/11/2014
Kimberly Williams 
11/11/2014

Califia Parlor No. 22
Amanda Rodrigue-Frasier 
10/14/2014

Santa Cruz Parlor No. 26
Jennifer Carr 
10/27/2014
Cyndy Crogan 
10/27/2014
Laurie Crogan 
10/27/2014
Florence Perry 
10/27/2014
Meri Pezzoni 
10/27/2014
Marjorie Pruett 
10/27/2014
Jo Ann Vear 
10/27/2014
Katherine McDonnell-Manson 
10/27/2014
Morgan Malroso 
10/27/2014

Calistoga Parlor No. 145
Penny Worsham 
11/19/2014

Nataqua Parlor No. 152
Silvia Vaught 
11/10/2014

San Juan Bautista Parlor No. 
179

Rose Marie Bianchi 
12/5/2014
Arlene Freels 
12/5/2014
Wendy Mullen 
12/5/2014
Eleanor Fritch 
12/5/2014

Poinsettia Parlor No. 318
Shana Kelly 
Madsen 
10/14/2014

We welcome and congratulate our new Sisters and their Parlors  
October 10, 2014 — January 10, 2015

Joaquin Parlor No. 5
Karen Guidi
10/12/2014
Eschcol Parlor No. 16
Janet Hackett
11/1/2014

Santa Cruz Parlor No. 26
Josephine Beard - 11/29/2014
Calistoga Parlor No. 145
Laverne Oyarzo
12/5/2014
El Pinal Parlor No. 163
Anna Deis
10/29/2014
El Cerrito Parlor No. 166
Kristi Powell
12/19/2014

Annie K. Bidwell Parlor No. 
168

Mary Pruett
11/18/2014

La Junta Parlor No. 203
Betty Kimlinger
10/29/2014

San Diego Parlor No. 208
Maxine Oldham
11/26/2014

El Tejon Parlor No. 239
Ruth Kraft
11/28/2014

Placerita Parlor No. 277
Patricia Fowles
11/10/2014

Cotati Parlor No. 299
Celia Almind
11/19/2014

Gilroy Parlor No. 312
Felicia Rosas
12/13/2014

Poinsettia Parlor No. 318
Shirley Clark
12/31/2014

Arcata Parlor No. 325
Carlene Getchell
10/16/2014

West Wind Parlor No. 328
Barbara Braker
12/19/2014

Deceased Members
We extend the deepest sympathy of Grand Parlor to the families and Parlors of the  

Sisters who passed away between October 10, 2014 — January 10, 2015

(Editor’s note: The following article was 
submitted in time for the October 10th issue. It 
was inadvertently omitted from that issue. The 
California Star apologizes for the mistake.) 

On Sunday, Sept. 7, the Native Daughters 
of San Juan Bautista Parlor No. 179 cel-
ebrated California Admission Day. The event 
showcased our Historic Adobe, a wonderful 
example of early California architecture, at 
203 Fourth St., San Juan Bautista. To fund 
the continued restoration of our beloved 
Adobe, we sold tri-tip sandwich lunches 
with all the trimmings for a donation of $10 
at the door, plus sundry items in the “sala”, 
together grossing over $1450 for the Adobe 
Restoration Fund.

A huge ATTA GIRL goes to the many 
SJB 179 Parlor volunteers who contributed 
delicious homemade food, many hours, 
and superb talent to make the day a suc-
cess. Numerous side dishes, desserts and 
salads provided a wide selection for the 
guests, thanks to many Sister chefs, bakers 
and donors such as Bev, Cece, PGP Sharon, 
Mary, Claudia, Michelle, Judy and Elma. 
Thanks to Sister Shannon for arranging 
Taylor Farms donation of fresh greens, and 
to Kathi and Wanda for generous financial 
donations. Special kudos to our workers: Bev 
ran the sales in the ‘front room’ (sala), while 
President Lanetta provided gracious hostess 
duties. Cece, Georgana, Diane and Bonnie 
serviced the kitchen, as well as helped to 

set-up. Marianne and Brian entertained with 
beautiful live folk music on multiple instru-
ments. Elza and PGP Sharon took care of the 
money; and Michelle and Claudia served 
tables and kept things moving smoothly for 
our guests throughout the day. EVERYONE 
pitched in to clean up!

To the Past Grand Presidents, Grand 
Officers, Sisters and Brothers from other 
NDGW and NSGW parlors who attended 
and supported the event, and to our esteemed 
Grand President Suzi and her Mother, Pat 
Riley, who made the afternoon extra special 
by sharing the festivities with our Parlor — 
THANK YOU ALL! See you next year! 

Fraternally, Lorie O’Brien, 
Event Chairman

NDGW No.179 Held California Admission 
Day Event in Historic San Juan Bautista

S.D.D.G.P. Christine Tripod, P.G.P.
and 

The Deputy Grand Presidents of District 17
Alameda & part Contra Costa Counties

Cordially invite you to attend their annual District Luncheon
Benefiting California Lighthouse Preservation

On

Saturday, February 28, 2015
Pier 29 Waterfront Restaurant
1148 Ballena Blvd., Alameda

Social 11:30 a.m.  Luncheon 12:00 noon 
Choice of Entrees: Chicken Marsala with wine & mushroom sauce or Shrimp Louie

$22.00 per person inclusive • R.S.V.P. by Wednesday, February 18, 2015

To: Sr. P.G.P. Dolores M. Ferenz,
 365 Tumbleweed Ct., Fremont, CA 94539
 dmfmission@aol.com

Parlor Name & Number________________________________________

Name_ ____________________ Choice of Entrée___________________

Name_ ____________________ Choice of Entrée___________________

Name_ ____________________ Choice of Entrée___________________

Name_ ____________________ Choice of Entrée___________________

Total_ ___________ x $22.00 = $_ _______________________ Enclosed 

Please make checks payable to DISTRICT 17 DEPUTIES N.D.G.W.

Eva C. Bisagno, NDGW member 
Aug. 14, 1915 – Jan. 6, 2015

Eva C. Bisagno, 
a life-long resident 
of Stockton, died 
peacefully on Janu-
ary 6, 2015, in her 
Stockton apartment 
at the age of 99 years.

Eva was born on 
August 14, 1915 to 
Eugenia and Eugen-
io Garibaldi of Italy. 
She was preceded in 
death by her mother 
and father; husband, 
Albert; son, Carl; 
and brother, John 
Garibaldi. She is 
survived by her daughter, LaVerne Forrest, and her husband, Max; daughter-in-law, Kath-
leen Vignolo-Knight and her husband, David; 7 grandchildren, 16 great-grandchildren, 5 
great-great grandchildren, and many nieces and nephews.

Eva worked at Pesce, Friedbergers, and Borelli’s Jewelers. She worked until the young age 
of 91. Eva was very active with the Native Daughters of the Golden West Joaquin Parlor No. 5, 
of which she was a member for 81 years. She was also a member of the Annunciation Guild.

Being a very social person, nobody was a stranger to Eva. She loved people and life itself. 
She will be missed by all.

Joaquin Parlor No. 5 would like to extend our sympathy to the friends and family of our 
beloved and cherished sister. Her many years of service and dedication to our organization 
proudly laid a foundation for the worthy group we have become. Her spirit will always be 
with us. May she rest in peace.

Eva C. Bisagno, August 14, 1915 – January 6, 2015
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Past President Sigrid Castaneda and “Assistant Chef” Kelly Johnson helped assemble 
packages of hand-made enchiladas.

Lighthouse 
Preservation 
Committee 

Tour
By Billie McArthur

SAVE THE DATE: March 13, 2015

One of the projects of this year’s 
Lighthouse Preservation Committee 
is to visit the Lighthouse at Point 
San Luis. Christine Tripod, PGP 
suggested that our first tour should 
be when our Grand President, Suzi 
Riley is having her official visit near 
Point San Luis, which would be 
March 13, 2015. Grand President, 
Suzie Riley also agreed.

The Lighthouse is near San Luis 
Obispo. It is located near the Diablo 
Canyon Nuclear Power Plant. Point 
San Luis Lighthouse keepers are 
ready to make this tour a wonderful 
experience. The cost is $35.00 per 
person, and it’s a two-hour event, 
with an extended tour and a nice sit 
down catered lunch. Please check out 
their web site to see what a wonder-
ful tour this will be. The tour group 
will gather in the parking lot at Avila 
Beach and there is a trolley to take us 
through the gates to the Lighthouse. 

We hope you will join us!
For more INFORMATION re-

garding the lighthouse contact:
Point Cabrillo Lightkeepers As-

sociation <info@pointcabrillo.org>
For RESERVATIONS and hotel 

accommodations contact:
Christine Tripod, PGP 
vontripod@gmail.com

H: 510-276-6516 
C: 510-384-1399

or
Adair Paul 

adairpaul@sbcglobal.net
H: 707-822-4128
C: 707-496-1857

The Electronic Communications Committee
invites you to:

www.NDGW.org • “Like Us” on Facebook • Follow us on Twitter
Receive an electronic notice from the California Star, 

JOIN OUR MAILING LIST  
by visiting the California Star page on the website: www.NDGW.org

Honoring our Veterans

El Pinal Parlor No. 163 Activities
Photo and story by Consuelo Macedo 

Cambria’s El Pinal Parlor No. 163 provided the community with a bounty of food during 
their annual drive-through Mexican dinner, featuring 900 authentic red chili enchiladas 
and 85 pounds of freshly grilled carne asada. Rice, beans, and fresh cabbage salad completed 
the fare, successfully benefiting the parlor’s local programs and high school scholarships. 

Also, as part of the annual Christmas festivities December 3, members and guests provide 
the local distribution center with toys, books, food and clothing for the needy.

(Left to Right) Jennifer Thomason, Melanie Vigil, Pat 
Smith, and Laurel Weiler with the cart with many bags 
for delivery to the veterans. 

Pat Smith gives Jurupa Parlor’s donation 
to Pat Moreno at the VA Healthcare 
Center along with poinsettia plants.

The members of Jurupa 
Parlor No. 296 Riverside col-
lected items and decorated 
patriotic “goodie” bags for 
the veterans at the VA Health-
care Center in Loma Linda 
at regular parlor meetings 
in October and November. 
Then on November 13th in 
honor of Veterans Day 2014, 
Marti Noyes, Pat Smith and 
her granddaughter Jennifer 
Thomason, along with Mela-
nie Vigil and President Laurel 
Weiler delivered the bags 
to the VA Healthcare Cen-
ter. The Jurupa sisters spent 
about three hours making the 
rounds to the hospital wards 
greeting and meeting veterans who were patients, veterans 
receiving other services, and individuals who worked at 
the VA and were also veterans. Sisters normally asked the 
veterans in which branch of the military did they serve. 
This usually brought a smile to the veteran’s face and led 
to more conversation. 

The bags contained: chips, sugar-free candy, Kleenex 
tissues, a small spiral notebook, a pen or pencil, notepa-
per, a deck of playing cards, a small toy/token, an unused 
Christmas card and envelope for the veteran’s use and 
most importantly a special card that said “THANK YOU 
FOR YOUR SERVICE AND DEDICATION TO OUR 
COUNTRY.”

Then on December 18, 2014 Pat Smith and Marti Noyes 
traveled again to the VA Healthcare Center in Loma Linda 
to hand out special candy canes. Our member, Donna Moir, 
also SDDGP for District 28, had made 100 felt 
mice that were then filled with a candy cane 
with the curve of the candy cane as the tail 
of the mouse. In addition many additional 
regular candy canes were also handed out 
from the baskets that Marti and Pat carried 
on their rounds. Jurupa Parlor was pleased 
to present Pat Moreno, Manager of the Vol-
unteer Services Center, a monetary donation 
at that time, as Jurupa Parlor has done for 
the past many years. We must never forget 
our veterans.

A sample candy cane mouse.

Happy New Year 2015 from the Home 
Committee. The Home decorations have 
been packed and put away and are ready for 
next year. We had a great attendance at the 
Christmas Tree Lighting and everyone had 
a great time. We hope your holidays were 
wonderful. 

We just finished the second phase of 
the Home kitchen remodel. We installed 
a new stainless steel double sink, garbage 
disposal, trash compactor, dishwasher, and 
water heater. We are preparing for phase 
three which includes flooring, lights, and 
counter tops. 

With the new appliances in the kitchen, 
please follow the rules posted concerning 
their use. If you do not understand, please 
ask the Home staff for assistance. Regarding 
the food that you bring, please do not leave it 
in the refrigerator. The Home employees ap-
preciate your generosity, however, most of the 
time the food is not eaten and subsequently 
has to be thrown away. 

We’ve had some issues at the Home re-
garding guests taking food up to their rooms. 
Please, Please, Please… keep your meals in 

the dining room. It really helps to keep the 
rooms clean. Also, it really helps if you put 
your used linens and towels in the pillow 
cases and then put them in the container in 
the hallway. 

Back to the exciting news! We are excited 
to tell you the Home will be using the Square. 
This will enable our guests to pay by credit 
card. There will be a $1.49 convenience fee. 

Parlors that sponsor a bedroom and/or 
bath, we are making new signs for the doors. 
A sample would be:

Angelita No. 32
Livermore

or
Eschcol No. 16

Napa
In Memory of 

PGP Dorothy Ambrose
Please respond to Dianna Geyer via email, 

diannageyer2467@yahoo.com, with how you 
would like your plaque written by March 1.

The Home Committee wishes each and 
every one of you a very healthy, happy, and 
adventuresome time when you come to the 
Home.

Home Chatter
By Angela Brown, Home Chairman

Many thanks to Dan Brown, Dan Coffield and Bill Stalder for all of their hard work 
in completing the second phase of the kitchen remodel. They did a fantastic job and it 
looks great!! 

SAVE THE DATE
Join District 21 for 
its annual Mission 
Restoration Lunch

Saturday, May 2, 2015

Severino’s 
Best Western Seacliff Inn

7500 Old Dominion Court
Aptos, CA 95003

Details to be sent to the Parlors

For information 
contact: Lana Cooney 

lanacooney@gmail.com
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Official Visit
The official visit of Worthy Grand President Suzi Riley was held on October 28, at the 

Italian Athletic Club in Stockton. Ida Evans, President of Joaquin No. 5, and Genevieve 
Galli chaired the event. The Celebrate California theme was highlighted in blue and orange 
with table centerpieces showcasing products from local businesses. The items were gathered 
and presented to Grand President Suzi Riley as a thank you for her dedication and com-
mitment to our organization.

During the evening event, a special presentation was made to Ardith Holcom to celebrate 
and honor her 50 years of service to the NDGW. Joaquin Parlor is proud and blessed to 
have such a dedicated and wonderful sister. Donations were collected and presented to 

Grand President Suzi Riley, who selected 
the Veterans to be the recipients of the 
funds. A special thank you goes out to 
an anonymous donor who quietly and 
generously put a hundred dollar bill in 
the donation basket.

Annual Tea
Marianne Hopper and Linda Spauld-

ing, co-chairs for the event, continued 
their streak and made this another “sold-
out” event. Those lucky enough to get a 
ticket were treated to a wonderful menu 
of tea, sweets, and savories. Ardylee’s 
secret-recipe mimosas were available 
during the social hour prior to the tea. 
Guests brought their favorite tea cups 
and exchanged stories to explain why 
the cups were so meaningful. Ticket 
sales, raffle, mimosas, and baked good 
sales made for a hugely successful fund-
raising event. The proceeds were split and 
donated to TLC, Emergency Food Bank, 

and Child Abuse Preven-
tion Council. A well-
deserved thank you to 
Marianne Hopper, Linda 
Spaulding, hard working 
committee members, 
and event guests who 
made this generosity 
possible.

Tree Lighting  
at the Home

One of the most an-
ticipated events of the 
year is the annual tree 

lighting at the Home. 
Alma Huff, Marta 
Mowels, and Michelle 
Schwager organized 
the annual San Fran-
cisco bus trip. The 
preparation and plan-
ning is so well done 
that members and 
guests have fun the 
minute they step on 
the bus. Hot coffee 
and donuts helped 
warm and wake-up 
the holiday travelers. 
The numerous raffle 
prizes had them either 

shout out for joy or chorus “shake the bag!” Guests were able to select either Union Square or 
Pier 39 as their shopping destination. Afterwards the participants gathered and proceeded 
to the Home to sing Christmas carols and view the annual tree lighting. As always, the tree 
was gorgeous and the reception was a warm welcome to the holiday season.

Additional Christmas Cheer
The Parlor’s annual Christmas potluck was well attended. Thank you to Juanita Case 

and her committee. The beautiful decorations were hand-crafted by Hortenzia Moreno. 
Not only did she donate her time and talent, Hortenzia also gifted the proceeds from the 
sale of the centerpieces to the Parlor. What a wonderful example to us all of the true spirit 
of the holidays!

The Parlor also participated in the SJ Historical Society’s Tree of Lights event. Pam Car-
penter and Hortenzia Moreno decorated and set up a sweet “Willy Wonka” Christmas tree. 
A picture of the tree made it into the Lodi News Sentinel publication. Great job!

Special Awards
Ida Evans, President, gave awards to four very deserving Joaquin No. 5 members. Alma 

Huff, Marta Mowels, Marianne Hopper, and Hortenzia Moreno were noted for going above 
and beyond the call of duty. Alma Huff is the “sunshine” of the parlor. She has a heart full 
of love and good cheer. She chronicles the events of the parlor with her picture-taking and 
sends out greeting cards on behalf of the parlor to those in need of prayers and good wishes. 
Marianne Hopper, Recording Secretary, does a fantastic job in detailing the minutes of the 
meetings, chairing the annual tea, and contributing to keeping the Parlor organized and 
functioning smoothly. Her warmth, quick-wit, and cheerfulness are abundant. Marta Mowels 
chairs the bus trips and donations to the Homeless Veterans. Her dedication to the homeless 
veterans is outstanding. Thanks to her efforts, they are reminded during the holidays that 
their service to our country is appreciated and never forgotten. Bless her thoughtfulness. 

Hortenzia Moreno, gener-
ous and talented, is a very 
good example to us all on 
the meaning of giving and 
sharing. What a delight 
it is to walk into such a 
beautiful ly decorated 
meeting room graced 
with her designs. Again, 
thank you ladies for going 
above and beyond.

Growing Parlor
Joaquin Parlor is grow-

ing by leaps and bounds. 
Ida Evans, President, sa-
luted such great work and 
congratulated members 
on meeting the Grand President’s 
membership challenge with 
gusto. It began with welcom-
ing new members Joann Baker, 
Darlene Hickman, and a first 
Mister Sister, Keith Bickley. It 
continued in November with the 
initiation of eleven new members: 
Carol Bone, Lisa Carson, Gloria 
Cesena, Christina Cervantes, 
Barbara Franco, Laura Frausto, 
Ellen Magnasco, Patricia Riley, 
Esperanza Rios, Brandy Fletcher, 
and Kimberly Williams. Welcome 
to the NDGW!

Joaquin Parlor No. 5
By Vicky Cesena

Joaquin No. 5 President, Ida Evans, and Ardith 
Holcom, recipient of NDGW 50 year pin. 
Congratulations, Ardith!

Workin’ it! Alma Huff, Linda Spaulding, Marianne Hopper, 
and Becky Stevens in the kitchen during the annual tea in 
November.

Tea servers, Michelle Schwager and Ardylee 
McCurdy’s granddaughter, Morgan Schoppe 
aka “Megan” (hopefully, a future NDGW 
member!).

Welcome to the November initiates of Joaquin Parlor.

New Joaquin No. 5 members and sponsor. Welcome to the first 
Mister Sister, Keith Bickley.

The winning smiles of the “Above and Beyond” award 
winners: Marianne Hopper, Hortenzia Moreno, Alma 
Huff, and Marta Mowles.

Q: What does Grand President Suzi Riley do in her spare time?
A: Looks like she was caught giving a friend a snack on this day!

Did you know???
Placing at No. 6 on the list of the 10 Most Beautiful Lighthouses in the World, is our 

own PIGEON POINT. Standing at 115 feet tall, it ranks among the tallest in America. 
Built in 1871, it is located on California Highway 1 between Santa Cruz and Half Moon 
Bay. It makes for an enchanting day trip and should be seen by our sisters.

“555 Baker Street” — Before Baker St, the original NDGW Home was located on 
Hyde Street. The residence was purchased in 1903 and destroyed by fire following the 
1906 Earthquake in The City.

Thank you to Lomitas Parlor No. 255 for sharing these trivia nuggets in their Janu-
ary Poppy Press!
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El Tejon Parlor No. 239
Thanksgiving Display at Beale Library

By Darleen Carpenter

Suzi Riley, Grand President visits 
NDGW So. Butte Parlor No. 226

By Gail Kunsman, First Vice President/Publicity

 

South Butte Parlor No. 226 celebrated their Official 
Visit with Grand President Suzi Riley on October 27 
with a spaghetti luncheon prepared by parlor mem-
bers. The tables were decorated with a beach theme.

GP Suzi was happy to receive the parlor report 
and a basket filled with local products from the 
Yuba-Sutter Area.

The coin march proceeds went to GP Suzi for her 
“Perk up the Parlor” fund.

South Butte Parlor No. 226 members were very 
excited about her theme, “Uniting California,” by 
getting back to basics and “Celebrating California.”

El Tejon Parlor No. 239, 
Bakersfield had their an-
nual display at the Beale 
Main Library. Parlor mem-
ber, Kathy Puryear ar-
ranged the display for the 
month of November to 
honor Thanksgiving and 
to inform the community 
of the Native Daughters 
of the Golden West and 
our community activities. 
Thousands pass by our dis-
play throughout the month 
of November. 

We provide information 
on Admission Day and 
display the Proclamations 
that have been presented to 
the Parlor. We also display 
the NDGW brochures, our 
Second Place Ribbon for our 
booth at the Kern County 
Fair, as well as the American 
and the Bear flags. 

The display features 
many Thanksgiving items 
and lots of poppies. Many 
thanks to Kathy for her 
beautiful display. We take 
every opportunity to pro-
mote Native Daughters 
and our activities to the 
community.

Poinsettia Parlor No. 318 is part of Dis-
trict 25, along with Reina del Mar No. 126 
and Tierra de Oro No. 304. We support the 
aims of the Native Daughters of the Golden 
West. They are to preserve the history of 
California, Childrens Education, and also 
Community Services. 

During the year of 2014, Poinsettia Parlor 
member and chairman Lorraine Boyd and 
member Lori Eckberg organized a fundraiser 
for the Childrens Foundation on Saturday, 
January 25, 2014 in the Camino Real Park 
in Ventura. The following members gathered 
for a delicious hot dog and s’mores lunch: 
Estella Moreno PGP, Teri Majeski, Jean 
Gates, Corinne Klock, Gladys Rios, Jeanne 
Boger, Dolly Attaway, Evelyn Rowden and 
Shirley Clark, now deceased. Lori Eckberg 
performed her hula hoop dance routine. 
About $450 was raised to be donated to the 
NDGW Childrens Foundation.

District 25, Reina del Mar Parlor, Tierra 
de Oro Parlor and Poinsettia Parlors held 
a California Mission Restoration luncheon 
on Saturday, February 8, 2014. A delicious 

lunch of chicken parmesan and pasta was 
enjoyed by the grand president, grand par-
lor officers, past grand presidents, parlor 
members, families and friends. A dona-
tion of about $650 was raised for Mission 
Restoration.

In the last 59 years members from 
Poinsettia Parlor have been very active in 
community events, preserving the history 
and historical landmarks in Ventura and 
Ventura County such as the Ortega and 
Olivas adobes, raising funds for the San 
Buenaventura Mission restoration, assist-
ing children’s medical needs, providing 
hearing aids and orthodontia through 
the Childrens Foundation and providing 
scholarships on the local and state level. 
Members of Poinsettia Parlor have served 
on many State committees as chairmen or 
members. Two members from Poinsettia 
Parlor have served as Grand Presidents: 
Ethel M. Kelly, deceased, a charter member, 
served from 1991–1992. Estella Moreno PGP, 
served from 1999–2000. 

New Officers for South 
Butte Parlor No. 226

The newly elected officers of South Butte Parlor 
No. 226 for a two-year term are: 

President — Christina Cooley
First Vice President — Gail Kunsman

Second Vice President — Emma Chenoweth
Past President — Catherine Moniz

Marshall — Trudy Eitel
Recording Secretary — Carolyn Childers

Financial Secretary — Marie Huerta
Treasurer — Earlene Knight

Inside Sentinel — Beverly Kelly
Outside Sentinel — Shirley Jimerson

Trustees — Vicki Tomlinson,  
Claudia Warner, Colletta Coupe

Supervising District Deputy — Nancy Brown
Deputy Grand President — Marie Huerta

Left to right: Christina Cooley, 
President of South Butte Parlor 
No. 226, Sutter and Grand 
President Suzi Riley, of Bonita 
Parlor No. 10, Redwood City.)

Under the direction of Evelyn Row-
den, Chair, Americanism Committee, 
Poinsettia Parlor No. 318, arranged to 
have Senior Master Sergeant Douglas 
Evans be a guest speaker in Ventura at 
Holy Cross School’s special Veterans 
Day observance.

Sergeant Evans spoke about his 
military service in the Navy, National 
Guard as well as being a Vice Com-
mander with the Air Force. In addition, 
he covered the importance of honoring 
and remembering our veterans.

A question and answer portion 
allowed thirty-two first and second 
grade students to ask him a variety of 
questions.

The program continued with Evelyn 
Rowden covering the history ofour 
American flag, followed by giving individual flags to each student. She also presented 
Cynthia Herrera, Administrative Assistant, Holy Cross School, with a Certificate 
of Appreciation for coordinating the event.

Sgt. Evans was also given a Special Certificate of Recognition for his participation 
by Mary Ann Foushee, Chair, Veterans Affairs Committee.

The program ended with the serving of red, white, and blue cupcakes.

Poinsettia Parlor 
Veterans Day Activities 

By Mary Ann Foushee

Evelyn Rowden, Chair, Americanism 
Committee, presenting Cynthia Herrera, 
Administrative Assistant, a Certificate of 
Appreciation for coordinating the event at 
Holy Cross School.

The names of the children are front left to right: 
*Frazier Kelly and Natali Rodriguez, First 
Graders; Sgt. Evans, and Kaleb Perez and Martina 
Stanton, Second Graders. (*Frazier is the grandson 
of Jackie Kelly, Past President of Poinsettia Parlor 
#318 and one of our deceased members.)

Mary Ann Foushee, Chair, 
Veterans Affairs Committee 
presenting Sgt. Evans his 
Certificate of Recognition for his 
service to our country and being 
a speaker at Holy Cross School.

Christina Cooley, newly 
elected President of the 
NDGW South Butte Parlor 
No. 226.

Poinsettia Parlor No. 318
By Jean E. Gates
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The Charitable Foundation, Inc. 
Committee Thanks You

Joan M. Hall, PGP, CFIC Secretary 
Charter Oak Parlor No. 292

The Native Daughters of the Golden 
West Charitable Foundation, Inc. Com-
mittee would like to thank all of you who 
participated in the December 2014 Cash for 
Christmas Drawing. Through the generosity 
of the Native Daughters and Native Sons of 
the Golden West Members and Parlors, this 
was our most successful drawing since they 
began. Four hundred eight tickets were sold 
this year, which raised $3,900. Following 
expenses associated with the printing of the 
tickets, mailing, and the awarding of $900 
in prizes, the drawing cleared $2,697 for the 
Charitable Foundation’s Undesignated Fund.

Congratulations to the three winners:
First Prize of $500
Ninette Latronica,

Lomitas Parlor No. 255, Los Banos
Second Prize of $300

Dorothy Page,
Hayward Parlor No. 122, Hayward

Third Prize of $100
Juliann Caiocco,

La Junta Parlor No. 203, St. Helena

The Native Daughters of the Golden West 
Charitable Foundation, Inc. was established 
to provide IRS 501(c)(3) tax status for our 
public benefit State Committees:

Americanism and Civic Participation, 
California Admission Day, California His-
tory, Landmarks, and Historic Buildings, and 
the Sub-Committees of Art Talent and Essay 
Contest, California Lighthouse Preservation, 
Education and Scholarships, Environmental 
Issues, Mission Restoration, Pioneer Roster 
and NDGW Archives, Veterans Welfare, 
and Welfare.

This tax designation permits all dona-
tions made to the Charitable Foundation 
or the individual committees listed above 
to be 100% tax deductible, if you itemize 
your deductions. Your contributions to the 
Charitable Foundation’s Undesignated Fund 
allows all of the money raised by these public 
benefit committees to be used to support 
their individual programs.

Grace Parlor Enjoying Trips and Tours
By Helen Leiva

Fresno Parlor No. 187 Happenings
By Patti Lockman

First, on behalf of our Parlor we wish 
to thank our most generous Sisters from 
throughout the state for their donations to 
OUR SISTERS’ CLOSET. We are up and 
running, and the Closet is fabulous and 
inviting to look at. The donations of “Our 
Sisters” have been overwhelming, and we 
thank each and every one of you for making 
this a success. It is our honor and privilege 
to have an opportunity to do this for our 
lady veterans.

Fresno Parlor sponsored a place at the 
Heritage Table for the 13-day Big Fresno Fair, 
October 2-13. Various Members took turns 
monitoring the tables, dispensing brochures 
and talking about what Native Daughters 
is all about. This was a terrific way to meet 

the public and to get the word out about our 
beloved Order.

Fresno Parlor No. 187 is a small Parlor 
in the Central San Joaquin Valley. We have 
thought about having some fundraisers, 
but the majority of our members are older 
and don’t like to go out at night. A Member 
of our Parlor has come up with a wonder-
ful idea on how to raise funds using our 
time-honored and favorite recipes. Please 
contact Karen Fini, GT, 6412 N. Dolores, 
Fresno, California, 93711, 559-392-2604, 
karen8740@aol.com, for more information 
on how you can participate in our recipe 
fundraiser, and enjoy delicious home cooked 
meals and treats. Once you try it, we are 
sure you will enjoy it. 

Thirty-two American flags and crosses 
were donated by members Margie Erhardt’s 
and Karen Dirdoni’s father, Ed Pardi, to the 
Parlor. These flags will be placed on Veter-
ans’ graves at the two Pioneer Cemeteries in 
Coloma each Veterans Day and Memorial 
Day. Sister Kathleen Young is in charge of 
the Veterans Committee for our parlor. 

Ed Pardi was a Sergeant and served dur-
ing World War II as a radio operator in the 
13th Fighter Squadron, a unit of the 13th 
Army Air Force, in the South Pacific. This 
was General Douglas MacArthur’s “Jungle 
Air Force”. 

California Senator, Ted Gaines, donated 
an American flag and a California flag to 
our parlor. The California flag is extra spe-
cial, because it was flown over our capitol 
in Sacramento. 

Metal stands for these two flags have been 
forged by Mark Kochan, husband of Sister 
Leslie Kochan. Mark is the Lead Blacksmith 
in Coloma’s Blacksmith Shop. 

On January 24th, 2015, Gold Discovery 
Day, Sutter’s Mill Parlor No. 336 will cel-
ebrate their first birthday and use these new 
flags and stands for the first time.

News from Sutter’s Mill Parlor No. 336 
By Dee Goodspeed

An amazing amount of opportunities are 
available for Grace Parlor to have any excuse

for another outing. Nineteen members 
and guests enjoyed a fascinating experience 
at the POMPEII EXHIBIT at the California 
Science Center in Los Angeles. An excellent 
display of surviving artifacts, statues and 
films from old Pompeii before the disaster 
were an absolute delight! At the end of the 
exhibit was a mock earth rumble from 
Mt. Vesuvius with the time table showing 
the disaster as it happened. This was very 
impressive. To complete our visit, we were 
privileged to view the magnificent space 
shuttle, ENDEAVOR. Following our won-
derful day at the center, we went to lunch at 
the historic Phillipes, home of the famous 

French Dip Sandwich.
In October, another Grace Parlor escape 

was to Chapman College in the city of Orange, 
to view the exhibit of our California’s Gold, 
Huell Howser. A docent gave us pertinent 
information about Howser’s donations to 
the college. Many photos graced the walls 
and a teleprompter was available for added 
information. Lunch followed at another 
historic site, Watsons Drug Store in the city 
of Orange.

Ending the year was our annual Christmas 
luncheon at the historic Mission Inn in 

Riverside, the best of the Christmas ven-
ues in Southern California. Grand Marshal

Sherry Farley was in attendance, as well as 
Grand Outside Sentinel Marti Noyes. 

Recycle, Reuse, and Renew!
By Bea Hastings 

Environmental Chairman 2014–2015

As Environmental Chairman for the current year, I would like for each of our 
Native Daughter sisters to turn in at least one bag of bottles, cans, or newspapers 
to their local recycling center. Please give the money to your own Parlor and as a 
group, decide on a local center where the money would be most helpful.

As you present your contribution to a location, such as a homeless shelter, or 
perhaps a battered women’s shelter, please let them know that you are a member 
of the Native Daughters of the Golden West, and are more than happy to help our 
neighbors whenever possible. If we all recycle, reuse, and renew, we can make our 
Golden State shine to those outside of our circle, and perhaps our membership will 
also grow to new heights.

Estate 
Planning

A Gift that Provides for the Future  
of Native Daughters of the Golden West

When doing your Estate Planning please keep Native Daughters in your 
thoughts. Bequests in your will, trust, or as a beneficiary of a life insurance 
policy can be made to the three 501(c)(3) entities under the Native Daughters 
of the Golden West: the Native Daughters Charitable Foundation, Inc. and/
or one of the ten Public Benefit and two Sub Committees under it, the Native 
Daughters Home, and the Native Daughters Childrens Foundation. 

A gift, when making your estate plans, will ensure the work of our beloved 
Order will continue well in to the future.
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Native Daughters of the Golden West – Mission Statement:
“The mission of the Native Daughters of the Golden West, as one of the oldest associations of diverse California born  
leaders, is to preserve California’s history and better the quality of life through active participation in education and 
community service.”

Itinerary of Grand President Suzi Riley
2014-2015

Who are the 
Native Daughters of the Golden West?

The Order of the Native Daughters of the Golden West 
is a fraternal and patriotic organization founded on the 

principles of ‘Love of Home’, ‘Devotion to the Flag’, Veneration 
of the Pioneers’ and ‘Faith in the Existence of God’. Individu-
als 16 years of age and older who were born in California 
are welcome to call 1-800-994-NDGW, e-mail to ndgwgpo@
att.net or check out our web page at www.ndgw.org for more 
information.

Native Daughters participate in various projects throughout 
the State such as their Childrens Foundation, which helps 
children whose families could not otherwise afford medical 
assistance. Native Daughters also help Veterans, help restore 
Missions and Lighthouses, assist in other civic activities and 
much more. Join Native Daughters and help us make our 
Golden State prosper. 
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 Check out Native Daughters of the Golden West Grand Parlor page and click “LIKE”.  
Great stories and information regarding our beloved State of California are posted frequently! It is 
a wonderful tool to share and communicate with Sisters all over the State! Join in with the technol-
ogy, information and fun!

 Submitted by: PGP Debi Stalder, Laurel Parlor No. 6, Facebook Manager www.facebook.com/NDGWGrandParlor

January 2015 
	 24	 Official Visit — San Jose No. 81, Vendome No. 100,  

Gilroy No. 312 — San Jose
	 27	 Official Visit— Hayward Parlor No. 22 — Hayward
	 30	 Investment Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 30	 Finance Committee Meeting — 1:00 PM
	 30	 Personnel Committee Meeting — 3:00 PM
	30,31,2/1	 Board of Directors Meeting

February 
	 1	 District 16 — Donner Parlor Home Luncheon
	 7	 Official Visit — District 21— Santa Cruz No. 26, Alilei No. 102,  

Junipero No. 141, & San Juan Bautista No. 179 — Santa Cruz
	 10	 Official Visit — Reichling Parlor No. 97 and  

Arcata Parlor No. 325 — Fortuna
	 13	 Home Committee Walk—through — 2:00 PM
	 14	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 14	 Happy Valentine’s Day!
	 21	 District 14 Childrens Foundation Luncheon — Jackson
	 28	 District 17 Luncheon — Alameda County

March
	 7	 Official Visit — Jurupa Parlor No. 296, Lugonia Parlor No. 241,  

Grace Parlor No. 242 & Tahquitz Parlor No. 333 — Hemet
 	  	 — Knott’s Berry Farm Hotel
	 8	 Southern Counties Childrens Foundation Luncheon
	 8	 Childrens Foundation Committee Meeting — 10:00 AM — Southern CA
	 10	 Official Visit — Toluca No.279, Placerita No.277——Burbank
	 11	 Official Visit — Tierra de Oro Parlor No. 304,  

Reina del Mar Parlor No. 126 &
 		  Poinsettia Parlor No. 318 — Santa Barbara
	 13	 Home Committee Walk—through 2:00 PM
	 14	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 14	 Official Visit — District 23— San Miguel No. 94, San Luisita No. 108,  

El Pinal No. 163 & El Paso de Robles No. 335 — Paso Robles
	 17	 Official Visit — Darina Parlor No. 114 — San Francisco
	 20	 Personnel Meeting — 3:00 PM
	20,21,22	 Board of Directors Meeting
	 23	 Official Visit — San Bruno Parlor No. 246 — San Bruno
	 28	 Official Visit — Charter Oak Parlor No. 292  

and Fresno Parlor No. 187 — Visalia

April
	 1	 Official Visit — Vallejo Parlor No. 195 — Vallejo
	 5	 Happy Easter!
	 6	 Official Visit — Angelita Parlor No. 32 — Livermore
	 7	 Official Visit — Marinita Parlor No. 198, Sonoma No. 209,  

Petalma No. 222 & Cotati Parlor No. 299 — Sonoma
	 8	 Official Visit — Morada Parlor No. 99 — Modesto
	 10	 Home Committee Walk—through 2:00 PM 
	 11	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 11	 100th Anniversary and Official Visit —  

San Diego Parlor No. 208 — San Diego

	 12	 Meet Your Neighbor Breakfast
	 15	 Official Visit — Lomitas Parlor No. 

255 — Los Banos
	17,18,19	 NDGW Past Presidents General 

Assembly — Sacramento
	 20	 Official Visit — El Tejon Parlor  

No. 239 — Bakersfield
	 21	 Official Visit — Veritas Parlor No. 75 & Mariposa Parlor No. 63 — Merced
	 24	 Investment Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 24	 Finance Committee Meeting — 1:00 PM
	 24	 CFIC Committee Meeting — 3:00 PM
	24,25,26	 Grand Officers and Past Grand Presidents Joint Meeting — Location TBA
	 28	 Official Visit — Ursula Parlor No. 1 Chispa Parlor No. 40,  

Forrest Parlor No. 86 —Jackson

May 
	 2	 District 21 Mission Restoration Luncheon — Santa Cruz
	 3	 District 11 — Childrens Foundation Brunch — Marin/Sonoma
	 4	 Official Visit — Oakdale Parlor No. 125 — Oakdale
	 8	 Home Committee Walk—through 2:00 PM 
	 9	 Official Visit — Marguerite Parlor No. 12, Placer No. 138,  

Sutter’s Mill No. 336 — Coloma
	 9	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 10	 Mother’s Day!
	 13	 Official Visit — El Vespero Parlor No.118 — San Francisco
	 14	 Official Visit — Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210 — Fort Bragg
	 16	 Childrens Foundation Luncheon — Veritas No. 75 — Merced
	18–22	 NSGW Grand Parlor Annual Meeting — San Luis Obispo
	 23	 Official Visit —District 12— Geo. C. Yount Parlor No. 322,  

Eshcol Parlor No.16, Calistoga Parlor No. 145,  
La Junta Parlor No.203,Luppoyoma No. 329 — Napa

	 24	 Alameda County Memorial Day Celebration —  
Chapel of the Chimes — Oakland

	 26	 Official Visit — Zinfandel Parlor No. 337 — Lodi
	 30	 Homecoming & Official Visit — Bonita Parlor No. 10 — Redwood City

June 
	 14	 Flag Day — Fly Your Flag!
	 14	 Board Of Directors Meeting — GPAM 2015 —  

Embassy Suites Waterfront — Burlingame
	 14	 Grand Officers Dinner
	 15	 Marketplace & Opening Reception 
	 16	 Opening Session — Memorial Service — CFIC Luncheon
	 17	 Business Session — Hicks from the Sticks Luncheon  

— Gold Dust Girls Dinner
	 18	 Business Session — Native Sons Visitation — Childrens Foundation 

Luncheon — Banquet
	 19	 Business Session — NDGW Home Luncheon — Installation of Grand 

Officers
	 20	 Board Of Directors Breakfast Meeting 
	 21	 Father’s Day!




